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Tl! E \'\' J 11 TE H 0 l~SE 

WASHINC:TOI\ 

June 1, 1982 

TO: TSO - Room 23 

FROM: MR. MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
/, I ! , I 

f; ,/ .t·./ I .. 
·-· ...... ,_ --

.'t 

SUBJECT: Reception Office Coverage 

During the period June 3 thru 11, 1982 (when 
Patricia A. Bye - Adm Asst to Mr. Deaver is out 
of the office) - Mr. Deaver and Mr. Gergen 1 s 
reception area will occasionally be covered 
by: 

Gail L6dwig 
DOB: 6-3-38 
SS#: 

Ann Deluca 
DOB: 4-7-39 
SS#: 

Please add their names to the access list to 
open and close the Area 104 for that timeframe. 

Thank you. 

,; 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 1. 1982 

Dear John: 

I'm sorry things were so hectic I 
neglected to call and thank you for 
your special attention to my room at 
the Biltmore. Your many kindnesses 
have not gone unnoticed and we all 
appreciate your thoughtfulness to us 
while we're in Santa Barbara. 

Mr. John Koonce 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

1120 N. Nopal, Apt. 4 
Santa Barbara, CA 93103 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June l, 1982 

Dear Mr. Ponomarchuk: 

Thank you for your letter requesting one of 
President Reagan's doodles. I appreciate your 
interest in having one and regret that this 
must be a disappointing reply. However, because 
of the great number of requests the President 
receives for mementoes, it is not possible to 
oblige them all. He believes it is unfair to 
select a few for preferential treatment while 
excluding others. 

Your interest is appreciated and we know you will 
understand. 

I am happy to enclose the autographed picture you 
requested and hope you enjoy having it. The 
President appreciates your continued support. 

Mr. Les Ponomarchuk 
915 North 9lst 
Seattle, WA 98103 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 



May 25, 1982 

The Honorable Michael Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue 
Washington D.C. 

Dear Mr. Deaver; 

I am writing this informal letter to you for two reasons. 
Firstly, I would like to compliment you on the very efficient 
and professional job you are doing in the White House and in working 
with the Congress. You undoubtedly must share in the successes this 
Administration has had in its tenure. Even our very skeptical Ameri­
can press has never had anything bad to say about you so even they 
know you're doing a great job. It is nice to know that the men closest 
to our President (whose policies I whole-heartedly support) are of 
the caliber you are. 

Secondly, Mr. Deaver, I would l.ike to make a request of you which means 
very much to me. If it is at all possible to get some of the car­
toons and doodles the President makes during meetings? Is it at all 
possible to get one from you? If this is too great a request is it 
possible to get a real autographed photograph? I have supported 
President Reagan all of my voting life and it would mean very much 
to me to have these. 

I turn to you because I know you are close to the President and I feel 
you care about his loyal constituents. 

I would very much appreciate a reply. Thank you very much. 

Respe.ccr{ .µ. µ.J~. yours a:w~ys, 

~ Jl't-v~-.'-llL''"~jt_/~-
Les Ponomarchuk 
915 North 9lst 
Seattle, WA 98103 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 1, 1982 

Dear Mr. Fauntleroy: 

Thank you for your letter. It was good 
hearing from you again. 

I know that President Reagan will be as 
grateful for your kind words of support 
as I am. Let me assure you that he 
remains fully conunitted to the basic 
elements of his economic and defense 
programs. As the President recently 
remarked, while this Administration is 
willing to go the extra mile in reaching 
areas of conunon agreement with Congress, 
we will not allow the mandate of 1980 to 
be shelved. 

With best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. O. W. Fauntleroy 
Manager 
Area Exploration 
P & O Falco, Inc. 
Mid America Off ice Park 
Suite 708 
5801 East 4lst Street 
Tulsa, OK 74135 
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P&OFalco 
Oklahoma-South Kansas 
area office 

May l9, l982 

Mr. Michael K. Deaver 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mike: 

Thank you very much for clearing up the mystery of the graduation 
picture which we sent to Nancy and Ron. We did get a very nice letter 
from them and are most appreciative. 

I have just returned from the mid-year meeting of the Independent Petro­
leum Association of America in Reno, Nevada. There were a lot of 
gloomy projections about the immediate problems of the oil business, 
as well as some dire predictions about what could happen to us if the 
liberals in Congress get back in control. We were all urged to write 
some key Congressmen about going along with the President on his budget 
recommendations, as well as urging the President to quit giving-in and, 
seemingly, staying on the defensive so much. I thought the President 
handled himself exceedingly well in the prolonged television news 
program last week. I just don't see how any one man can face the 
tremendous responsibility which the office of the President carries. 

Mike, I am as convinced as ever that the majority of the people in the 
country fully support lower ta.xes and a greatly lowered Federal budget. 
I believe whatever sacrifices are needed to preserve your increased 
defense budget would willingly be made, despite constant bombardment 
from the media that would have you believe otherwise. I would sin­
cerely hope that the President is kept fully informed of the perhaps 
quiet, but strong, undergirding of his conservative views. 

P&O Falco, Inc. 
Mid America Office Park, Suite 708 
5801 East 41st Street, Tulsa, OK 74135 
Telephone/Telecopier (918) 622-9544 
Home office P.O. Box 108, Shreveport, LA 71161 
President and Chairman of the Board, Clair S. Smith, Jr. 



.. 
O. W. FAUNTLEROY 
Mr. Michael Deaver 
May l9, l982 
Page 2 

Please express my personal best wishes to him with the hope that he 
remains strong and confident through all of the difficulties. 

Most sincerely, 

P&O FALCO, INC. 

C?~ 
0. W. Fauntleroy 
Manager - Area Exploration 

OWF:jf 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 1, 1982 

Dear Mr. Smizer: 

Thank you for your letter. I appreciate 
the concern which prompted you to bring 
your views on many of the pressing prob­
lems facing our nation to my attention. 
While it is not possible for me to re­
spond in full to all of your comments 
and suggestions, you can be sure that 
they have been carefully noted and will 
be brought to the attention of the appro­
priate members of the Administration. 

With best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Walter F. Smizer 
1740 Upas Street 
San Diego, CA 92103 
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landed this nation in a financial disaster. 

There are over 35 million retired servicemen including 

J.9.million widows plus over 15 million civilian and 

Pederal omployees getting huge, unearned pensions. Millions 

' have developed the art of double and triple dipping. None . 
havo really contributed anything in the way of material 

benefit to o-ur government. This means we have over 50 

million adults who have, for the most part, been living 
., 

in a pocialized world. 

Unearned salaries and wa~es are the root cause of 

our in!lation. Big ~ovemment 2nd big, unions have twisted 

this nation into a !inancial weaklin~. 

Salary and waee cuts of 20% across the board for 

everyone from the President on down, including state, 

_. ! - - , " 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 1, 1982 

Dear Mr. Chandler: 

How nice of you to think of us when you 
celebrate your fortieth anniversary of the 
founding of the Souverain Winery. 

I am eagerly awaiting the arrival of the 
case of your special Cabernet Sauvignon, 
and the tasting. 

Thank you very much for your thoughtfulness. 

Mr. Lee Chandler 
President 
Souverain 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Post Office Box 528 
Geyserville, CA 95441 

I 



TELEPHONE: (202) 797.3000 
TELEGRAPHIC ADDRESS: AUSTEMBA 
TELEX: W. U. 892621 
TWX: 710·822·9295 

IN REPLY QUOTE: 

The Secretary 
Mr Michael K. Deaver Office 
The White House 
Washington D.c. 20500 

Dear Sir, 

~ 
~ 

EMBASSY OF AUSTRALIA 

1601 MASSACHUSETl"S AVE. 
WASHINGTON. D. c. 20030•2273 

June 4,1982 

The Australian Government has recently appointed Sir Robert Cotton as its 
new Ambassador to the United States. Sir Robert will arrive in the US in 
the near future , and because of this we are updating our files on 
prominent Americans. 

We would be grateful if you would forward us the latest biography on 
Mr Deaver so he can be included. 

Sincerely yours, 

/' J ~ 14' _s \.VlM.J-~ 
J~~ Michele Sullivan 
Media and Information 



THE. WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 9, 1982 

Dear Mr. Prividy: 

Thank you for your recent message. I appreciate the 
concern which prompted you to write. 

Administration officials have recently met with represen­
tatives of the construction industry regarding possible 
changes in the completed contract method of accounting. 
During that meeting industry representatives described 
what they believed to be the undesirable and unintended 
consequences of changing the existing law. Officials 
within the Treasury Department have since undertaken a 
review of the proposed_ changes. 

I was grateful to have the benefit of your comments and 
suggestions concerning the completed contract method of 
reporting taxable income. You can be sure that your 
message will receive serious attention. 

With best wishes, 

Mr. Leonard J. Prividy 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Vice President 
McKamish-Chesapeake, Inc. 
Lawrenceville Industrial Park 
55th Street and AVRR 
Pittsburgh, PA 15201 



McKamish-Chesapeake, Inc. 
LAWRENCEVILLE INDUSTRIAL PARK 

55th Street and AVRR - Pittsburgh, Pa. 15201 

Phone: (412) 781-6262 

The Honorable Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff and Assistant 

to the President 
The White House 
Washington, DC 20500 

May 25, 1982 

SUBJECT: Completed Contract Method of Accounting 
Contemplated Legislation 

Dear Sir: 

The purpose of this letter is to convey to your office our 
connnents pertinent to the comtemplated IRS regulation changes 
regarding the elimination_ qf the -complE:;?te contract method of 
accounting as the basis-for filing corporate taxes. 

,,./ ........ , ..... 

If the IRS rul~s -~hange such that our company i's'·-z:equire-fl to 
pay corporate-'taxes on a progress type basis as op~se.Ef to 
paying taxes only when the contract is in fact completed, 
such legislation would impose tremendous financia~,-bur'd!=n 
on our company. '',I._ judge that this burden would~-be substantial 
to the extent that -._it __ could force our company· -Cmt of business 
within one year's time :----i_m_ake this _judgement on the basis 
of the following. --- ----

1. Over 90% of the work which we obtain has a 10% retention 
requirement. This means that for a $1 million contract 
which may last for two years, the owner would have 
$100,000.00 of our cash at the end of the contract. 

2. Current economic conditions are such that the total margin 
(overhead and profit) on construction projects is less 
than 10%. On an ongoing basis a contractor has to obtain 
bank financing to sustain his operation to acGount for 
the absense of cash due to the retention requirements of 
his various contracts in progress. The proposed IRS 
regulations would create additional indirect but yet real 
construction costs. 

3. We and other contractors would be required to obtain 
additional bank financing to accomodate payment of corporate 
taxes on contracts where we have not yet received cash. 
This in turn will increase the cost of doing business, 
increase our prices and lessen the likelihood of obtaining 
future work and ultimately jeopardize our existence. 



McKamish-Chesapeake, Inc. 

Page 2 
May 25, 1982 

In conclusion, adoption of IRS regulations that would resort 
to utilizing the percentage of completion method of accounting 
to determine payment of corporate taxes in our opinion would 
have a disastrous effect on construction in general and certainly 
our particular business. If I can be of further help in 
explaining to your our particular situation or if you need 
further information from me in this regard, please do not 
hesitate to contact me. 

sg 

Very truly yours, 

~"-~'-~Q Cf /?v~-J 
Leonard J. Prividy 
Vice-President 



THE. WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 9, 1982 

Dear Mr. Bayles: 

Thank you for your recent message. I appreciate the 
concern which prompted you to write. 

Administration officials have recently met with represen­
tatives of the construction industry regarding possible 
changes in the completed contract method of accounting. 
During that meeting industry representatives described 
what they believed to be the undesirable and unintended 
consequences of changing the existing law. Officials 
within the Treasury Department have since undertaken· a 
review of the proposed_changes. 

I was grateful to have the benefit of your comments and 
suggestions concerning the completed contract method of 
reporting taxable income. You can be sure that your 
message will receive serious attention. 

With best wishes, 

Mr. R. R. Bayles 
Project Manager 
Long Beach Project 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Guy F. Atkinson Construction Company 
Post Office Box 259 
Long Beach, CA 90801 



Guy F. Atkinson Construction Company 

Long Beach Project 

) 

Michael K. Deaver 
Dupty Chief of Staff & Ass. to the President 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mr. Deaver: 

May 21, 1982 

A 
ATKINSON 

A Division of 
Guy F. Atkinson Company 
Please reply to: 
PO. Box 259 
Long Beach, CA 90801 
213/834-2607 
213/775-1281 

We urge your immediate attention to the Treasury Department's Proposals to 
abolish the completed contract method of tax accounting. Construction firms have 
traditionally and consistently used this fair and equitable method to pay their 
taxes, and we believe it should be preserved. 

The Treasury proposes Legislation to repeal the 64-year old Treasury Regula­
tions which authorize the method, while at the same time the I.R.S. is writing 
changes in the Regulations which will have the practical result of repeal. 

The completed contract method of accounting was recognized for income tax 
purposes in Regulations published in 1918 because profit, if any, is known only 
after completion and acceptance of a construction project. It was recognized as 
the appropriate tax accounting method for construction due to the unique nature 
and inherent risks in construction, which are as great and meaningful today as 
they were 64 years ago. 

Any change in the availability or use of the completed contract method which 
will impose a tax on interim contract prof its will cause a contractor to pay 
taxes prior to the time cash for contract profits is received. Construction com­
panies would be forced to increase borrowings in order to pay taxes. Increased 
interest costs will directly contribute to increased inflation since future 
contract prices must also rise to cover the additional costs. Increased contract 
prices will result in increased construction costs for the United States Govern­
ments, private industry and individuals. 

The completed contract method of accounting is not a "Tax Loophole" as that 
phrase is commonly understood. Companies using the completed contract method of 
accounting do not reduce their Federal Income Taxes. They simply postpone pay­
ment for a period of time until a contract is completed and taxable profit, if 
any, can be accurately determined. 

We urgently request your support. 

;;;;z_ 
R. R. Bayles 
Project Manager 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 9, 1982 

Dear Mr. Park: 

Thank you for your recent message. I appreciate the 
concern which prompted you to write. 

Administration officials have recently met with represen­
tatives of the construction industry regarding possible 
changes in the completed contract method of accounting. 
During that meeting industry representatives described 
what they believed to be the undesirable and unintended 
consequences of changing the existing law. Officials 
within the Treasury Department have since undertaken a 
review of the proposed changes. 

I was grateful to have the benefit of your comments and 
suggestions concerning the completed contract method of 
reporting taxable income. You can be sure that your 
message will receive serious attention. 

With best wishes, 

Mr. Noel E. Park 
Area Manager 
Long Beach Project 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Guy F. Atkinson Construction Company 
Post Office Box 259 
Long Beach, CA 90801 
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Guy F. Atkinson Construction Company 

Long Beach Project 

May 21, 1982 

> 

Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff & Ass. to the President 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mr. Deaver 

A 
ATKINSON 

A Division of 
Guy F. Atkinson Company 

Please reply to: 
PO. Box 259 
Long Beach, CA 90801 
2131834-2607 
213/775-1281 

We urge_your_--immediate attention to the Treasury Department's Proposals to 
abolish the completed contract method of tax accounting. Construction firms have 
traditionally and consistently used this fair and equitable method to pay their 
taxes, and we_ believe it should be preserved. 

The Treasury proposes Legislation to repeal the 64-year old Treasury Regula­
tions which authorize the method, while at the same time the I.R.S. is writing 
changes in the Regulations which will have the practical result of repeal. 

The completed contract method of accounting was recognized for income tax 
purposes in Regulations published in 1918 because profit, if any, is known only 
after completion and acceptance of a construction project. It was recognized as 
the. appropriate tax accounting method for construction due to the unique nature 
and inherent risks in construction, which are as great and meaningful today as 
they were 64 years ago. 

Any change in the availability or use of the completed contract method which 
will impc•se a tax on int~rim contract profits will cause a contractor to pay 
taxes prior to the time cash for contract profits is received. Construction com­
panies would be forced to increase borrowings in order to pay taxes. Increased 
interest costs will directly contribute to increased inflation since future 
contract prices must also rise to cover the additional costs. Increased contract 
prices will result in increaseu construction costs for the United States Govern­
ments, private industry and individuals. 

The completed contract method of accounting is not a "Tax J~oophole" as that 
phrase is commonly understood. Companies using the completed contract method of 
accounting do not reduce their Federal Income Taxes. They simply postpone pay­
ment for a period of time until a coatract is completed and taxable profit, if 
any, can be accurately determined. 

We urgently request your support. 

NEP/pp 

Very truly yours, 

rL't_,e cVC--
Noel E. Park 
Area Manager 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 14, 1982 

Dear Butch: 

Thank you very much for your letter of April 23. You have 
my personal assurance that the invitation to the President 
to become an honorary member of the Western States Live­
stock Investigators Association is most appreciated. Needless 
to say, the President has a great deal of respect for those 
in the livestock industry, and for those who choose to devote 
their lives to law enforcement, neither group of which re­
ceives the recognition it deserves. 

·~otwithstanding the President's profound respect for these 
cen and women, however, I am afraid he must decline the kind 
:invitation to become an honorary member of the Association. 
As you might imagine, the President receives countless in­
vitations to accept honorary memberships and chairmanships 
in national, regional and local organizations. Many of these 
organizations, such as the Western States Livestock Investiga­
tors Association are ones with which he truly would be honored 
to be identified. He prefers, however, to participate actively 
in those with which he does become associated. As a result, 
early on it was decided that demands upon his time nece~sitate 
that he decline all but a very few of these invitations. 
'I'his necessity is especially unfortunate when the organization 
involved is one such as the Association. 

I trust that neither you nor the Association will read the 
President's inability to accept the invitation as a lack of 
interest on his part. It is anything but that. 

I 
I 
I 

~l 
I 
i 
I 
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Enclosed is the beautiful belt buckle with the logo of the 
Association and the membership card. We do not feel it would 
be appropriate to retain these, given that the President 
cannot accept membership in the Association. I regret the 
inconvenience. 

Again, your letter was very much appreciated. Please extend 
our best wishes to the Association members. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. C. R. Milligan 
937 Panorama Drive 
Bakersfield, California 93305 

Enclosure 

and Assistant to the President 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

May 28, 1982 

MEMORANDUM FOR MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

FRED F. FI ELD ING'~,-, /-­
COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT 

Honorary Membership in Western States 
Livesto~~nvestigators Ass<2ciation 

C.R. "Butch" Milligan forwarded to you the attached letter, 
transmitting an invitation for the President to become an 
honorary member of the Western States Livestock Investigators 
Association. You asked that this office draft a response, and 
complete a Gift Unit form and forward it to Mary Power. 

Attached is a draft response for your signature. I recommend 
that, with this response, you return the belt buckle and member­
ship card. To retain these might be considered presumptuous 
by the Association, given that we decline the invitation. This 
is, of course, purely a discretionary call, not a legal one. 

Attachment 

I 
I 
I 
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April 23, 1982 

Mr. Michael K. Deaver 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
THE WHITE HOUSE 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue 
Washington, D.C. 

Dear Mike: 

r 7 r.. ')? ..... ,.; ... -: v . ,_, ..._1 ,_ Lv 

TAFT OFFICE 

1 03 ADKISSON WA.Y 

TAFT, CALIFORNIA 93268 

(805) 765-7106 

PLEASE REPLY TO: 

Enclosed is a letter addressed to President 
Reagan signed by Mr. Douglas A. Ward, President, Western 
States Livestock Investigators Association, which organ­
ization wishes to bestow an honorary membership to the 
President. 

As stated in the letter to the President, this 
or9nnization's membership consists of law enforcement 
agencies throughout the Western United States and ranchers 
who are associate members. 

I might mention this membership is strong suppor­
ters of your administration and the Association would be 
greatly honored to have the President as a member. 

Also enclosed is a membership card for the Presi­
dent and a beautiful belt buckle with the Association's 
logo which he may appreciate. 

Once again Mike, I thank you and apologize for 
imposing upon your very rigorous schedule. 

May we wish you, President Reagan, and the First 
Lady God Speed and best wishes always. 

If we can be of any assistance to you in this area 
(I'll even go to Dewars for you) please do not hesitate to 
call. 

CRM./bl 

Enclosures 

Respe~-. ' 

C. R.<{.~utch" ~a~n~d~~~~M,,-illigan 
937 Panorama Driv 
Bakersfield, CA 



Dedicated to l'rotection of the Livestock Industry 

April 20, 1982 

The Honorable Ronald Reagan 
President of the United States of America 

Dear Mr. President Reagan: 

The membership of the Western States Livestock. Investigators 
Association wishes to bestow up:>n you Honorary Membership to 
our association. The association's motto is "Dedicated to 
Protection of the Livestock Industry". 

OUr rrembership consists of law enforcement agencies through­
out the Western United States and ranchers who are associate 
rrembers. 

We understand t.hat you are a honorary member of the California 
State Police, a rancher in Santa &rrbara County, and also a 
belt buckle collector. 

We hope that you will accept this humble gift: a belt buckle 
with our logo. The logo is also inscribed on the back of 
the buckle. Also, please accept membership in our associa­
tion. 

The association would be greatly honored to have you as a 
member. 

/sl 

Sincerely I r 
c_-+> -- d--, CL {,J ~ 
tbu~. Ward, President 
1415 Truxtun Avenue 
Bakersfield, California 93301 
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